Transition Meersbrook-Heeley Community Supported Agriculture (CSA) Project: 
Public Meeting, 2 November 2009

Brief Overview of Meeting
1. Name of Organisation

Agreed that the name of the formal organisation should be Sheffield Food Co-operative.

Agreed that the name of the specific CSA project, which forms the only current project, should be Hazlehurst Community Supported Agriculture Project. 

2. Darrell Maryon – Biodynamic Grower

Darrell gave a presentation on his prior work, providing some pointers on the sorts of decisions which will be required by the project, e.g.

· preparing the soil (breaking up the subsoil, creation of tilth and use of mineral supplements, early crop choice to build fertility)
· use of the ‘marginal’ bits of land

· composting/green waste

· use of polytunnels

· purchase/use of tools (including tractors)

· on-site transport and storage

· diverse and inclusive volunteering opportunities.

3. Project Progress Update

· Four days of support have been confirmed by Co-operatives UK

· Development of a Sheffield Food Plan (Council and NHS-backed) has been announced, and we should have some input to this

· Two Steering Group members attended a business planning training day on 31 October 2009.

4. Founding Members

The initial Directors of the IPS, taking on the legal responsibility for the organisation, guiding it through its set-up and registration, and developing a business plan, were put forward and endorsed by the meeting, as follows:
Ronin Barkshire

Kerri Cripps

Chris Croome

Alison Hilton

Heather Hunt

Yvonne O’Donovan

Gareth Roberts

Marion Watson

Further volunteers can come forward, and should do so by contacting one of the Founding Members listed above.
It became clear in the meeting that there were some differences in position in terms of the way the organisation is being structured.  The Directors agreed to meet in the near future to explore any concerns in detail, to ensure that there is full consensus about the governance of the project, and how it should properly be established and managed.

[Note: following the meeting, the Directors agreed to hold their inaugural meeting on Wednesday 11 November 2009.]

5. Getting Involved

Everyone can be involved via a variety of routes:

· becoming a member of the Co-operative

· becoming a shareholder by investing in the project

· setting up and/or joining working group(s) – in this case, there is a range required, and conveners will be needed to ensure that the groups function productively and effectively.

The following working groups, with conveners, were confirmed (this is not expected to be the definitive list, it is simply a record of the groups already established):

· Socials (convener = Liz Roberts)

· Design using permaculture principles (convener = Ronin Barkshire)

This item was not concluded, due to time, and will be taken forward by the Directors as an urgent early action for the formally-constituted organisation.
